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LEAPTEK LIMITED

力普有限公司

(incorporated in Bermuda with limited liability)

Further delay in the publication of the interim results

for the period ended 30 September 2001

and despatch of the interim report

Further to the announcement dated 28 January 2002, Leaptek Limited (the "Company") wishes to announce that the date of the board meeting to approve the interim results of the Company has to be further delayed (according to the announcement on 28 January 2002 is 6 February 2002) until further notice. The reason set out below.

The Directors of the Company acknowledge that they would be in breach of the Listing Agreement and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited would reserve its rights to take appropriate actions against the Company and its directors in respect of the breach.

Shareholders and other persons who are contemplating dealing in the securities of the Company are advised to exercise extreme caution.

Further to the announcement dated 28 January 2002, Leaptek Limited (the "Company") wishes to announce that the date of the board meeting to approve the interim results of the Company has to be further delayed (according to the announcement on 28 January 2002 is 6 February 2002) until further notice. This is the third time delay in the publication of the interim results. The reason is the lack of quorum required to be present at the audit committee meeting scheduled to be convened today as one of the independent non-executive directors because of some urgent business could not come to Hong Kong to attend the audit committee meeting until after Chinese New Year. Notice of meeting was given to her on yesterday as the interim results only made available on yesterday. As the interim results must be approved by the audit committee before passing to the directors for consideration, the Company therefore has to postpone the board meeting date until audit committee meeting has been convened and approved the interim results.

It is expected that the board meeting for approving the interim results will be held on or before 30 April 2002.

Pursuant to the Listing Agreement, the Interim Results announcement is required to be published and the Interim Report of the Company despatched to its shareholders on or before 31 December 2001. The Directors of the Company acknowledge that they would be in breach of Paragraph 10 subsection 1 and Paragraph 11 subsection 6 of the Listing Agreement and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited would reserve its right to take appropriate actions against the Company and its directors in respect of the breach. The Directors confirmed that they have not dealt in any securities of the Company since 6 September 2001 and have undertaken that they will not deal in any securities of the Company until the Interim Results announcements is published.

Shareholders and other persons who are contemplating dealing in the securities of the Company are advised to exercise extreme caution.

By order of the Board


Leaptek Limited


Hon Tung Keung


Director & Chief Executive Officer

Hong Kong, 5 February 2002
Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the Hong Kong i-Mail.
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